
 
This policy change is now in effect for the rest of the 2017 / 2018 playing season. This policy 

change is subject to ratification at the May 2018 Annual General Meeting. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Memorandum of Policy Change 

 
 
 
September 21st, 2017 
 
 
The policy change to the Ringette BC Policy Manual as outlined below was approved by 
resolution of the Board of Directors at the September 21st, 2017 meeting of the Board. 
 
Part C – Governing the Society 
Risk Management and Safety Section 15.5, Concussion Intervention 
 
Changes from: 

Ringette BC subscribes to the concussion program outlined in the Concussion Awareness 
Training Tool (CATT) for Parents, Players and Coaches.  

To: 

Ringette BC subscribes to the concussion program outlined in the Concussion Awareness 
Training Tool (CATT), the Making Head Way concussion awareness program, or any other 
Ringette Canada approved concussion awareness program for Parents, Players and Coaches.  

 
 
 
 
 
 


